
Over the past several months, COVID-19 has certainly provided many challenges to citizens of the United States and 

beyond.  Winnebago County has certainly felt many of these challenges.  One specific challenge we members of the 

County Board have encountered and adjusted to is conducting our Committee, Commission, and Board Meetings virtually.   

 

The upcoming Budget Session for the 2021 Budget is going to provide us with additional challenges that we hope meeting 

virtually can alleviate.  Meeting virtually will allow all County Board members, as well as Winnebago County citizens, to 

participate safely and securely to fulfill this important governmental function. 

 

One of the functions of the Winnebago County Board of Supervisors is to review and justify the budget for our County.  

This often includes amending the proposed budget to best meet the needs of each department and the citizens affected 

by these decisions.  If you wish to propose an amendment to the budget, during the budget session, please complete the 

following steps: 

 

1. Send an email to the Winnebago County Finance Director that lists the following information: 

a. Whether you wish to add or delete funds. 

b. The dollar amount you wish to add/delete 

c. The name of the department 

d. Using the line item detail from the 2021 Executive Budget Book (see screen shot example below), list the 

following: 

1) Department/Division Number 

2) Department Object Number and Description 

3) Budget Book Page Number listing the line item you wish to amend 

 

 



 

 

 e. Give a brief explanation as to why you are requesting the Amendment. 
 f. List all Supervisors who wish to support the Amendment.  Include their respective districts 

 

2. Send the email to Vicky Fitzgerald at: vfitzgerald@co.winnebago.wi.us.  If you do not have access to email, or have 

questions, call any of the following: Vicky Fitzgerald at 920-232-3443, Doug Petraszak at 920-232-3448 or Carol 

Blackmore at 920-232-3442.  This information is due no later than 10 am on Wednesday, October 28.   

 

Once all information you submitted is reviewed, Director Fitzgerald will assume responsibility for routing the 

Amendment through the proper channels.  The Corporation Counsel's Office will forward a completed copy of the 

Amendment to you for your records, and the County Clerk will post all amendments on the County website by 2 pm. 

on Wednesday, October 28.  The Board budget amendments meeting will then commence at 4 pm on Wednesday, 

October 28. 
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